2016 年度入学試験問題2月12日 英語

外国語学部 (スペイン・ラテンアメリカ、 フランス、ドイツ、アジア)

リスニングスクリプト

AIV (その2) リスニング・テスト 放送される英語の会話を聞いて、49~68のそれぞれについて(A)~(D)のうちから最も適切な答えを一つ選び、A 解答紙のその2 (リスニング) に記入しなさい。問題は全部で20間です。(A), (B)の2種類に分かれていて、それぞれ10間あります。いずれの問題も一度しか聞くことができません。問題を聞き終えたら、ただちに解答を記入しなさい。一間の解答時間は約10秒です。問題冊子にメモを取るとよいでしょう。

(A) Dialogs 1~10 (49~58)では、会話のあとに質問が続きますので、それに対する最も適切な答えを選びなさい。

Example Dialog

- (A) Because she is always late.
- (B) Because the movie will start soon.
- (C) Because the busy roads may delay them.
- (D) Because the man will not wait any longer.

Dialog 1

- M: Where do you want to go for lunch, Kathy?
- W: Well, my friend Tony said the new French restaurant near the train station is pretty good.
- M: Isn't it expensive? I heard that their lunch special is two thousand yen. I was thinking of something a little cheaper than the French restaurant.
- W: Yeah, okay. How about the ramen shop? It's pretty reasonable.

M: Yeah, that'd be fine. But they're closed on Tuesdays.

W: Oh, right.

M: There's always the Okinawan restaurant across the street ...

W: Yeah, I ate there last week. I guess I could go there again. Let's see ... there's also the pasta place, but we probably don't have enough time to go there.

M: Yeah, it is a little far away. Listen, I've got some extra money. Let's just go to the place your friend suggested.

W: Are you sure?

M: Yeah, let's go.

49. Where will the man and woman go for lunch?

Dialog 2

M: It's just us for dinner tonight, Mary. Mum has to work late.

W: Well, let's have pizza, dad.

M: We had that last weekend. How about pasta instead?

W: I don't want pasta.

M: We could make hamburgers or hot dogs. Then we could go out for ice cream.

W: Or we could just share a pizza at the restaurant near the ice cream shop.

M: Okay Mary, that's a good idea. Let's go out for dinner, and then we'll get ice cream for dessert.

50. What will the man and his daughter eat for dinner?

Dialog 3

W: We're going bowling tonight, Mark. Do you want to join us?

M: I really should stay home and study. I have a test tomorrow, Jackie.

W: Oh, come on! You're always studying. Come out with us and have some fun.

M: Well, what time are you guys going out?

W: At 5 o'clock. We're going to have an early dinner and then go bowling for a few hours. We usually have coffee afterwards, but you could leave early to study instead.

M: Well, I guess I could use a break tonight. I can get up in the morning to study.

All right, I'll just join you guys for dinner and bowling if that's okay.

W: No problem. It'll be fun.

51. What will the man do tonight?

Dialog 4

Welcome, visitors to the Vancouver Aquarium! This is an announcement about today's special events. At 10:30, you can watch our sea lion show in the North Arena. From 11:30, you can watch the penguins being fed in the East Wing. Our world famous dolphin show will be held in the South Arena from 1:30. Finally, at 3:30, you can enjoy the new film, *Nemo Returns*, in the West Wing. We hope you'll enjoy your visit to the Vancouver Aquarium.

52. Where can visitors see the dolphin show at the aquarium today?

Dialog 5

M: You look a little tired, dear. Would you like a cup of tea or something?

W: Actually, I'd love a cup of coffee. That would be really nice.

M: Sure. With milk?

W: Yes, please. And could you also bring me a couple of chocolate cookies?

M: I'm sorry. I finished those off yesterday.

W: Did you? Did you also finish off that cake as well?

M: No, I haven't touched it. I also bought some pudding, and I made some banana bread this morning.

W: Oh, okay. Bring me some of that bread, please.

53. What did the man eat yesterday?

Dialog 6

M: Here comes the bus. Late again! What time is it now?

W: It's 7:50.

M: Already? How long have we been waiting here?

W: Well, we got here at 7:30, so 20 minutes?

M: That's terrible. The same thing happened last week. Remember? We had to wait 40 minutes.

W: I know. And yesterday, the bus was 30 minutes late. Unbelievable!

M: I'm going to complain to the driver.

W: Me, too. I'm tired of waiting.

54. How long have the man and woman been waiting for the bus today?

Dialog 7

W: Steve, have you washed the dishes?

M: Yes, I have.

W: Have you taken the dog out for a walk?

M: Not yet. I'm still watching the game.

W: How long 'til it's over? I want to watch my drama.

M: Five more minutes!

W: Okay. After walking the dog, don't forget to take out the trash.

M: Sure.

55. What is the man doing now?

Dialog 8

Thank you for calling Central Japan Gas Company. Please listen to the following options carefully. If you are calling to report a gas leak, press one. For inquiries about your bill, press two. For changes to your mailing address, press three. For starting or discontinuing your service, press four. To hear these options again, press five.

56. Which number should you press if you want to stop your service?

Dialog 9

W: Do you have a part-time job, Daisuke?

M: Yes. I work at a convenience store.

W: What do you do there?

M: I do a little of everything. When there are a lot of customers, I work the cash register. That's kind of fun. At other times, I stock the shelves. Actually, that's the only thing I don't like to do.

W: Do you have to clean the store?

M: Yeah. If someone spills or breaks something in the store, I have to clean that up.
I also have to change the garbage bags when they get full. I don't mind those two jobs, though.

57. What does the man dislike about his job?

Dialog 10

W: Excuse me, do you sell subway passes?

M: Yes. We have \$10, \$15, and \$20 passes.

W: Is there any difference besides the price?

M: Yes. With the \$10 card, you can travel freely for one day. With the \$15 card, you can travel for three days. The \$20 card gives you five days' worth of travel.

W: What if I'm traveling with children?

M: Ah, we also have a one-day family pass which costs \$17. This lets you travel for one day with two children.

W: Great, I'll take two family passes, one for today and one for tomorrow.

M: Certainly.

- 58. What will a \$15 subway pass allow a person to do?
- (B) Passages 1~4 (59~68)では、英文(Passage)を聞いて、印刷された質問に対する最も適切な答えを選びなさい。なお、Passage 1 と Passage 2 にはそれぞれ質問が二つ、Passage 3 と Passage 4 にはそれぞれ質問が三つあります。例題はありません。

Passage 1

W: Can I help you sir?

M: Yes. I'd like to exchange this shirt, please.

W: Oh, what seems to be the problem?

M: Well, my wife bought it for me last week, and it's too large. I need a size smaller. I also don't like the color. I'd prefer a black one instead of this red one if possible.

W: Do you have the receipt for the shirt?

M: Yes, here you are.

W: Thank you. Okay, I can help you with this. Hmmm...I don't see any black ones in your size. We do have grey, white, and blue in your size, however. And, um, we also have...red.

M: That's too bad. I already have a lot of white shirts, and I'm not really too fond of blue or grey. Well, I guess if you have red in my size, then I'll just take that. At least my wife will be happy.

W: Is there anything else I can help you with today?

M: No, that's it. Thanks for your help.

W: You're welcome.

- 59. What kind of shirt does the man request first?
- 60. What color shirt does the man finally choose?

Passage 2

M: Welcome listeners. Lately more and more Chinese people are turning to coffee, particularly Chinese people living in the US. Today, I'm speaking with Linda Wong, a Chinese business woman living here in the US who closely follows these trends. Linda, welcome to our program.

W: Thanks for having me.

M: So Linda, are you a coffee drinker or tea drinker?

W: You know, I used to drink only tea back in China. But after moving to the US,I switched to coffee.

M: Is that a growing trend among other Chinese living here in the US?

W: Yes, definitely. We're seeing that more and more Chinese people, particularly
 people in their 20s and 30s living in the US, have become coffee drinkers.

M: What do you think has caused the change?

W: Well, there are all the famous coffee shops here, you know, like Dunkin'Donuts and Starbucks.

M: Right.

W: And then there are all the different flavors and holiday drinks ... and, you know, it's hard to find good Chinese tea in the US. But *more* than anything, and this is true for me too, Chinese people drink coffee for social reasons.

M: For social reasons?

W: Yeah, my co-workers and I like to sit in a café and chat over a cup of coffee.
For many of us, coffee is something we drink with co-workers. Tea, on the other hand, is more of a family thing.

M: That makes a lot of sense. So now that you're drinking coffee, how much coffee do you drink? Do you drink it at home?

W: Oh definitely. Now I can't start my day without a cup of coffee. When I started, it was just a cup of coffee every now and then. But at work, there's a coffee machine, so I quickly got up to three cups a day. And then it became four. That's when I knew I was addicted. In fact, if I missed my cup of coffee in the morning, I would get a headache in the afternoon. It was terrible. So now I typically just have one in the morning and then have another one in the afternoon. That's it.

M: I see. Well, thanks, Linda. I really appreciate you coming in to talk with us today.

W: Thanks for having me.

M: This concludes our program. Next week, we will be talking about a new project to increase the lion population in Zimbabwe.

- 61. What is the main reason that the woman drinks coffee instead of tea?
- 62. How many cups of coffee does the woman usually drink a day now?

Passage 3

M: Hello everyone, this is Peter Scott back with you for our Sunday teatime interview. Today, we're going to be talking with Jenny Byron, a chocolate maker from right here in Seattle. A warm welcome, Jenny!

W: Thank you, Peter, I'm very pleased to be here.

M: So Jenny, you're the owner of the company Cheeky Chocolates which operates out of downtown Seattle. You opened your first store in 2011, right?

W: Well, actually, Peter, that happened a few years later. In 2011, I was really just starting out. I was making my own chocolates, and giving them as presents to family and friends. I first started selling chocolates through a local convenience store in 2012, and then, in 2013, a cake shop invited me to sell my products at their shop. Sales were so good that the following year I opened my own chocolate store. Luckily, it was very successful, and so I opened two more stores last year, one near Read College, and the other at the airport. I'm hoping to add two more in 2017.

M: I see. So, Jenny, the city of Seattle obviously loves your chocolate! Why do you think your company has been so successful?

W: Well, that's a good question. Rather than making fancy-looking chocolates, our chocolates look a bit old-fashioned and simple. That helps us keep our chocolate affordable. I suppose some people like our free samples, too.

M: I know I do!

W: But I think the biggest reason is that all our chocolates are organic. We don't use any chemicals, which makes our chocolates healthier.

- M: Right. And for the 'perfect' ending to our little interview, have you by any chance brought any um ... chocolate samples with you?
- W: You know I have. You've been staring at them all through the interview! Here you are.
- M: Thank you.
- 63. When did the woman open her first store?
- 64. How many stores does the woman own now?
- 65. What is the main reason that people like the woman's chocolate?

Passage 4

- M: Ladies and gentlemen, our bus has arrived at the City Fine Arts Museum.

 Please remember that the bus will be locked during the day, so take all your valuables with you, such as cameras and passports. You will not be able to get back on the bus until 4:30. The museum closes at 5 o'clock, and the bus will be leaving at 5:30 sharp. Please make sure you are back on the bus and in your seat at least five minutes prior to our departure. Ah, here comes our tour guide now.
- W: Hello, ladies and gentlemen. I'll be passing out the tickets shortly. Please note, that if you leave the museum, you will not be allowed in again unless you purchase a new ticket. Remember to hold on to your ticket because it allows you to use an audio guide for free and to get a five percent discount at the gift shop and a 10 percent discount at the museum restaurant on all food orders between 11:00 am and 1:00 pm. Your ticket also gives you access to all of the

museum's regular exhibits. On the third floor of the museum, there is a collection of 16th and 17th century oil paintings. On the fourth floor, there is a collection of paintings by local artists. The fifth floor has a collection of 19th century photographs. On the sixth floor, there is a special collection of Japanese art. I hope you enjoy your visit. Now, please follow me.

- 66. What time are the tourists requested to be back on the bus?
- 67. What does the ticket allow visitors to do at the museum?
- 68. Where can visitors see the collection of 19th century photographs?